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Monday, 13th July 2020

INFORMATION Immigration License Stay Services in the New Normal Phase - Visa Application Updates

The Directorate General of Immigration of the Republic of Indonesia has announced the new services of immigration is opening for
the New Normal Phase as published on the Circular Letter No. IMI-GR.01.01-1102 Year 2020 on July 10th 2020 concerning on
Immigration Licensing Services in the New Normal Phase. The purpose of the issuance of this circular is to complete the Circular of
the Director General of Immigration Number IMI-GR.01.01-2325 Year 2020 Regarding Temporary Prohibitions of Foreigners Entering
the Territory of the Republic of Indonesia and the Circular of the Director General of Immigration Number IMI-GR.01.01-2493 Year
2020 About Expansion of the Director General of Immigration Circular Number IMI-GR.01.01-2325 of 2020 Regarding Temporary
Prohibitions of Foreigners Entering the Territory of the Republic of Indonesia Regarding Procedures for Granting Entry Permits for
ITAS/ITAP/IMK/Visa Approval Holders Applicable.

Based on this Circular Letter, as per July 13th 2020 all of the visas mentioned above or within the circular letter must be extended
due to the implementation of new immigration licensing services for new normal phase. Further, for Visa on Arrival (VOA)/ VKSK,
based on Permenkumham No. 11 Year 2020 regarding Temporary Prohibition of Foreigners Entering the State of The Republic of
Indonesia stipulated on 31st March 2020 that expatriates / foreigners outside Indonesia who wants to visit Indonesia is still
prohibited. For expatriates or foreigners inside Indonesia who have acquired the emergency stay permit (ITKT) earlier stipulated on
April 2nd 2020 can extend their VOA/VKSK.

Please find attached the Circular Letter No. IMI-GR.01.01-1102 year 2020 in Bahasa and English version (unofficial translated by IBAI).
Also the infographic of Latest updates on stay permits during the new normal phase by the Immigration office for your references.

Please find the complete information in the Circular Letter in the content or point number five (5) for foreign stay permits holders
[Limited Stay Permits (ITAS), Permanent Stay Permits (ITAP), Re-entry Permits (IMK), Emergency State Residence Permit (ITKT), Visa
Visit on Arrival (VKSK), Visa Free Visit (BVK)] guidance for your reference. Further information related to the directorate general of
immigration can be found here or contact (address and emails) here (Phone +6221 5224658).
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